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BATH RECREATION GROUND TRUST BOARD MEETING 

4TH OCTOBER 2012 

 

Notice has been given of the following Questions for this meeting and these and the 
responses are set out below: 
 

 

 

Questions from: David Greenwood 
 

1. Has the Charity Commission agreed to the Land Swap set out in the document 
sent to them in December 2011? Have the Commission agreed that the swap 
can go ahead or purely that a swap (not necessarily that proposed at Lambridge) 
will be considered by the Commission after due public consultation? 

2. What date was a planning application submitted for the erection of the temporary 
east stand this year? 

3. Where, and for how long, was the application advertised? 
4. What date was permission granted for the erection of the stand? 

 

 

 

Answers from: The Chair 
 

1. The Lambridge land swap has been supported in principle by the Charity 
Commission and consequently was referred to in the consultation in June 2011. 
This arrangement will potentially have a more formal status when the 
Commission publish and make available for comment, a new scheme for the 
recreation trust land. Publication of a scheme, in response to the consultation, is 
expected to happen sometime this autumn. 

2. The planning permission from 2009 (Ref No 09/01319/FUL) extends to 2014 thus 
there is no need to apply for planning permission on an annual basis. 

3. A notice was posted on site by a Planning Officer on 1st May 2009 and was left 
up for at least 21 days. It was also advertised in the Chronicle on 30th April 2009. 
The adjoining occupiers were also consulted via a letter from the Planning 
Officer. 

4. The Charity Commission Order was made on 10th August 2012. The tenancy was 
completed on 13th August 2012. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


